PILESGROVE TOWNSHIP
ORDINANCE NO. 23-017
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
PILESGROVE TOWNSHIP CODE CHAPTER 150 “SOLID WASTE”

BE IT ORDAINED by the Township Committee of the Township of Pilesgrove that the following
amendments be made to Chapter 150, Solid Waste, of the Code of the Township of Pilesgrove:

Section 150-3 Iltegal Dumping shall be amended as follows:

(a) Tt shall be unlawful for any person to discard or dump along any street or road, on or off any right-of-
way, any household or commercial solid waste, rubbish, refuse, junk, vehicle or vehicle parts, rubber tires,
appliances, furniture or private property, except by written consent of the owner of said property, in any
place not specifically designated for the purpose of solid waste storage or disposal.

(b). Yard Waste

Sweeping, raking, blowing ot otherwise placing yard waste that is not containerized at the curb or along
the strect is prohibited. Placement of such yard waste at the curb or along the street is a violation of this
ordinance. If such placement of yard waste occurs, the party responsible for placement of the yard waste
must remove the yard waste from the street or said party shall be deemed in violation of this ordinance.

(c). Enforcement: The provisions of this ordinance shall be enforced by Pilesgrove Township’s Zoning
Officer. Violations and penaltics are detailed within this sectiory gt 150~11.
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Ke’ﬁ has, Mayor

ATTEST:

WL%UZJLL September 26, 2023

Melissa FacKler, Clerk

Notice is hereby given that the foregoing proposed Ordinance was introduced by the Township Committee
of the Township of Pilesgrove at a meeting held on August 22, 2023 and will be considered for final passage
after a public hearing at a meeting to be held by the Township Committee of Pilesgrove Township at the
Pilesgrove Township Municipal Building, 1180 Route 40, Pilesgrove, NI 08098 on September 26, 2023
at 7:00 PM.

CERTIFICATION
I hereby certify this to be a true copy of an Ordinance adopted by the Township Committee of the
Township of Pilesgrove after second reading and a public hearing held the 26 day of September, 2023,
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Melissa Faékler, Clerk




